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My name is Sarah
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I live in Halifax

I attend the Learning Disability Partnership Board meetings and I am a member of Cloverleaf Advocacy

I am also helping with the Safety Net Project.  This article is about Safety Net and what is happening in Calderdale

ARC (the Association for Real Change) is working on a three-year project funded by the Dept of Health.  It will look at how people with a learning disability can be safer in their area.

Calderdale is one of two pilot sites for the national Safety Net project that aims to help people be safe.  The other is in North Devon.

People with a learning disability are sometimes victims of Hate Crime. 

Sometimes the people committing these crimes pretend to be their friends first.

There are times when Disability Hate Crime hits the television, radio and newspaper headlines.  

More people know these crimes can happen now than did so at the start of the Safety Net project.  We must make sure people know what to do when they happen next.

The everyday things that can make it harder for people who have a learning disability to live happy lives can go unreported and unnoticed.  

If people pick on you, call you names, bully you, abuse you physically or sexually or steal things from you and they do this because you have a disability this is a Hate Crime.

If you are gay, come from a different ethnic background or follow a different religion and people do this to you it is also a Hate Crime.

The person who does any of these to you is committing a Hate Crime it does not matter if the person doing this is pretending to be your friend first.

The most important thing we need to do is increase the number of reports of Disability Hate Crime when they happen.  

There are lots of places that you can do this.  You can tell the Police directly but there are lots of Hate Crime Reporting Centres all over Calderdale as well.

If you think it is a Hate Crime or someone supporting you thinks it is a Hate Crime then it needs reporting.  

There are not enough reports of Disability Hate Crime. If we do not report things when they happen other people they will not get the support they need either.

Staff and families need to take these reports of incidents seriously and report them.  They should not say ‘just ignore them and they will go away’ or ‘just close the curtains’.  They should say that is a Hate Crime and we need to report it.  

To find your nearest Hate Crime Reporting Centre in Calderdale look on the Calderdale website (www.calderdale.gov.uk) or via the Calderdale page on the Safety Net website (www.arcsafety.net).

We are working closely with lots of organisations to make people with a learning disability safer in Calderdale.  The Police, Social Services, Reporting Centres, Housing Providers, Adult Training and others are involved in the work of the project

We have talked to lots of organisations and interested people in Calderdale and others in West Yorkshire to tell them about the project.

We are holding a number of sessions for people in the next few months about how to keep safe and about Hate Crime.  These will be free and people should try and attend.  

If there is enough demand we will host extra sessions.  To book have a look at the flyer on the Calderdale Page of the Safety Net website or get in touch.

If you can have a look at the project website.  There are lots of useful resources on it and examples of the work we have done so far.  It is possible to have the website speak the words on the pages if that helps. 

Have a look at some photos from the Adult Learners in Brighouse and some PowerPoint presentations from meetings and conferences.

If you want to know more about the project, attend one of the sessions, invite us to a meeting or have your name added to the email group we have set up then do get in touch.

David (Grundy) is the project worker for Safety Net
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Email: david.grundy@arcuk.org.uk
07931 116099

Web: www.arcsafety.net
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